Consumer Advocates Call for Limits on Telecommunications Surcharge; Criticize Senate Appropriations Committee Rejection of Needed Reform

September 23, 2004 - Silver Spring, MD – The National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA) weighed in with the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) and Congress in support of limiting the dramatic growth in the Federal Universal Service Fund, which is paid for by all local telephone customers as a surcharge. NASUCA’s position, outlined in comments filed this week at the FCC, strikes a critical balance between ensuring that the surcharge is kept at a reasonable level and that consumers in high-cost areas are able to benefit from important assistance programs. NASUCA believes it is unfair to all customers when the fund is used to support multiple lines from multiple carriers for each resident in high-cost areas.
The following statement is to be attributed to Timothy Hay, President of NASUCA and Consumer Advocate for the State of Nevada:

“NASUCA represents consumers who pay the surcharge on their monthly phone bill as well as those consumers who benefit from important programs funded by that fee. The long term viability of the fund demands that the FCC limit the support to one line per customer and ensure the support is spent only as intended by Congress, which created the fund as part of the Telecommunications Act of 1996. The intention of universal service support was to allow all Americans to have affordable telephone service. The nation’s consumer utility advocates urge lawmakers to limit the support to single lines. 

“However, the FCC’s current rules provide support to all lines of all eligible carriers. This results in duplicative and wasteful use of federal universal service money. It is not essential – nor did Congress require – that all lines or all services be supported.

Limitation of support to primary lines is the only way to ensure that support is used for basic access and that carriers compete for the support as Congress intended." 

NASUCA also criticized those legislators who recently amended a bill in the Senate Appropriations Committee to prohibit the FCC from limiting the subsidy to a single line per customer. NASUCA looks forward to meeting with conferees to urge that this anti-consumer, anti-competitive language be eliminated.

For more information or additional comment from NASUCA, please contact Charles Acquard, Executive Director of NASUCA at (301) 589-6313 or David Bergmann of the Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel, Chair of the NASUCA Telecommunications Committee at (614) 466-8574.

About NASUCA

The National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA) is a non-profit, national association organized in 1979, whose members are designated by the laws of their respective jurisdictions to represent the interests of utility consumers before state and federal regulators and in the courts. NASUCA members operate independently from state utility commissions, primarily as advocates for residential ratepayers, although some members also represent small business ratepayers.

